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All Saints Day 
November 3, 2019 

At both services on                
All Saints Sunday,  

November 3, 2019: 

* * * * *   * * * * * 

CONCERT BENEFITTING THE      
ORGAN FUND 

Hello everyone! On Sunday November 17, at 6pm 
in the nave of St. Mark's Lutheran Church, the Wil-
liamsport Camerata will present their second concert 
under the direction of Christian Humcke and Harry 
Claude Baum. This concert will feature music exclu-
sively by American composers, including works by 
Billings, Copland, Barber, Thompson, Paulus, Dett, 

Hogan, and Lauridsen, as well as pieces 
by Harry Claude and myself. At the con-
cert, a free-will donation will be able to 
be made in support of the organ fund. 
Mark your calendars; this promises to be 
an excellent concert! 

~ In Christ, Christian 

WELCOME, PASTOR VASEY! 
This month marks a new beginning for St. Mark’s 

Lutheran Church!  On Sunday, November 3, the Rev-
erend Brian David Vasey will preside at the 8:00 and 
10:30 services as the called pastor to our congregation!  
We are so pleased to have him among us! 

For those of you who have 
not already met him, here’s a 
little bit of background.  He was 
born in Syracuse, NY, and 
raised in Geneseo, NY—
attending high school there and 
community college in Roches-
ter.  He first came to Williamsport as a student at Ly-
coming College in 1981.  From there, he went on to 
Drew University (The Theological School) in New Jer-
sey for his Masters of Divinity degree. 

He and his wife, Joanne, have been married for 33 
years and have two children, Brandy and Tim.  Joanne, 
a registered nurse, is employed as the organist and mu-
sic coordinator at Christ’s Lutheran Church in 
Lewisburg.  Brandy joins her there as choir director 
and is also employed at Community Theatre League 
here in Williamsport.  Both Brandy and her husband, 
Stephen Aguirre, are heavily involved in area theatre:  
directing Milton Area HS shows, acting at Millbrook, 
and acting/teaching/directing at CTL.  Brother, Tim, 
works as a freelance videographer and as an actor at 
Hershey’s Chocolate World. 

Pr. Vasey’s favorite pastimes, other than spending 
time with his family, include watching his children 
perform, downhill skiing, walking, watching the Mets 
or the NFL, and is ready to sit down over pizza to talk 
with anyone about theology, anthropology, Luther, or 
history. 

* * * * *   * * * * * 

ANOTHER WELCOME! 
Stop by the office on a Tuesday or Thursday morn-

ing to welcome Jackie Baysore to our staff.  Jackie B 
(not to be confused with our treasurer, Jackie Kinney) 
is our new bookkeeper. 

Working with Graydon and Herb for a bit, she has 
been flying solo for the past month.  Her 
many years of experience in bookkeeping 
make her an excellent addition to our 
staff. 

Welcome, Jackie B!  We’re thankful 
to have you with us! 
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IINDEX & UPDATE 
October’s Council Report will appear in next 

month’s “Lion.” 
* * * * *   * * * * * 

Family Promise 
Our next Family Promise hosting  

is in December! 

David Williams and I will be making calls 

during this month to set up the hosting.  

This year St. Mark’s will have guests for 

the week of Christmas.  Please let David or 

me know as soon as possible if you are 

planning to be away that week and then we 

will not call you.  Help us make the holi-

days a great time for those persons who 

need our help.    ~ Deb Buckman 

* * * * *   * * * * * 
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For those who would like to write to Pr. West, his 

address is 1212 Walnut St.,  
Windsor CO 80550 
* * * * *   * * * * * 

Council reports due Sunday, Nov. 10. 
Newsletter articles due Tuesday, Nov. 12. 

Church Office 323-4619        Fax 323-2452         
Website: stmarkswilliamsport.org       

Main e-mail:  stmarks@stmarkswilliamsport.org 
Rev. Brian Vasey, Pastor               jwest@stmarkswilliamsport.org
 949-212-8644 
Christian Humcke, Dir. of Music         chumcke@stmarkswilliamsport.org 
Bernadette Jones, Secretary  stmarks@stmarkswilliamsport.org 
Jackie Baysore, Bookkeeper  
Lou DeSeau, Environmental Serv.  
Linda Rosini, Council President lr10152@yahoo.com 
Becky Miller Pryor, Vice-President home 570-971-4585  
Wanda Fortin,  Secretary         570-337-9137 
Jackie Kinney, Treasurer jskinney1@yahoo.com          
Kathy Eshelman, Stephen Ministry    570-433-0522 
Janet Jones, Parish Life                   jgmacookie@comcast.net 
Debra Buckman, dbuckman@pct.edu or dabuckman65@gmail.com 
          Family Promise Coordinator  
Kathy Kolb, Prayer Chain kathykolb@kolbnetworks.net 
Sally Bjornstad, Altar Flowers      570-494-6637  

STAFF OFFICE HOURS 
Pastor:  The Rev. Brian Vasey  
  
Sexton:  Lou DeSeau  
 Sun - Thurs  5:30 a.m.—1:00 p.m. 
Parish Musician: Christian Humcke 
 Sun/Mon/Wed mornings; Mon/Thu evenings 
Bookeeper: Jackie Baysore 
 Tue & Thu  8 a.m.—12:00 p.m. 
Secretary: Bernadette Jones 
 Mon-Fri  9 a.m—2 p.m. 



Calling St. Mark’s Elves 
            Preparations will soon be underway for our 

        annual Christmas visit with the ladies of CM
             -6 at the Selinsgrove Center.  This year 
                our party will be Sunday, December 8, 
                2019 at 2:00 PM.  As is our  tradition 
we tell stories, sing songs and take modest gifts for the 
ladies and their caregivers.   

Please consider donating an item or two from our 
list of requests.  These items include: 

٠ Moisturizing body wash, unscented if possible 

٠ Non-refrigerated pudding cups in any flavor (The 

Center only serves vanilla.) 

Closer to our party we will be asking for donations 
of apples, clementines, bananas, candy kisses and home-
made cookies for a fruit basket and cookie tray for the 
caregivers. 

Monetary donations are always welcome to fill in 
any gaps with our gifting. We purchased slipper socks 
late last winter at bargain prices. Checks may be made 
payable to St. Mark’s with the memo line indicating 
“Selinsgrove Party.” A container will be 
available in the Narthex for your donations.  
Thank you in advance for any help you can 
give to this very meaningful project. Speak 
with members of the Outreach Committee 
for additional information 

* * * * *   * * * * * 

Pastor's Discretionary Fund 
Churches and other charitable organizations have 

been receiving many calls for assistance.  at this time of 
year, we usually see an increase in the needs of the com-
munity, which continues through the winter months.  

Please consider, if you are able, donating to 
Pastor’s Discretionary Fund.  Thank you in 
advance for your generosity, which is always 
evident in the congregation of St. Mark’s. 

 

* * * * *   * * * * * 

Fall Blessings 
The Outreach Committee thanks the Faith and Fel-

lowship Committee and the congregation for their assis-
tance with the autumn visit to our Special Concerns 
folks and others we do not see as often as we wish. We 
heard many positive comments from our Sunday School 
attendees who created cards with markers and seasonal 
foam shapes. Those positive comments continued from 
folks who had the opportunity to deliver the crafts and 
cards to members of our church family. A special thank 
you is given to Audrey Comerford for creating the bases 
for the scarecrows. Fall blessings to all. 

Love is the Thread that Binds Us. 
The Quilting Ladies are seeking additional 
people to join in making quilts for Lutheran 
World Relief. This year they were able to 
create 54 quilts, but would love to do more.  
There are tasks for every level of sewing 
skill.  If you can tie a knot you can quilt. 

Speak with Shirley Hill or Becky Miller Pryor to learn 
more. 

* * * * *   * * * * * 

College Survival Kits 
for Finals Week 

We are now collecting food/snack items for our col-
lege students to tide them through their studies at 
the end of the semester.  Please remember that your 
donations will be packed tightly into a box.  Hot 
cocoa packets, granola or fruit 
bars, candy bars, hard wrapped 
candies, gum, or any kind of  
fruit snacks are ideal.  Items are 
needed by thanksgiving, so we 
can send them that weekend.  
Thank you! 

* * * * *   * * * * * 

Winter Retreat at Camp Mount Luther 
November 22-24, 2019 

Join us for a weekend of learning about pray-
er, caring and service for others, as we prepare 
for Advent.  

Everyone in grades 6-12 is welcome to attend!  
DROP OFF: at camp on Friday, November 22 

from 7:00 – 8:00 p.m.  

PICK UP: at camp on Sunday at noon. Fami-
lies are welcome to join us for Eucharist at 
10:30 a.m. on November 24.  

The event will be held at Camp Mount Lu-
ther, 355 Mt. Luther Lane, Mifflinburg, PA 
17844. The cost is $50.00.   As always, St. 
Mark’s will contribute one-
half of your camper’s fee for 
the event. 

To register, visit:                                      
http://bit.ly/youthwinterretreat 

For questions, contact Mary 
Ellen Kilp,  
 mekilp@yahoo.com. 
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The mouse is missing those wonderful young faces 
in the congregation this fall but it is wonderful to know 
that they are doing great things  at their respective col-
leges.  As always, the talented Wentzel twins are al-
ready making names for themselves.  Sadie auditioned 
as a freshman and was selected to PSU Concert Choir 
and also the vocal group, Essence of Joy.  She had had 
several concerts   already and even a solo with Essence 
of Joy.  Taylor is in the Blue Band but also  the Sym-
phonic Band with a concert on October 18th.  Impres-
sive—but we never expected anything else! 

CTL wrapped up its production of Sister Act Octo-
ber 10-12, with Bob Jones as a member of the cast.   

An interesting article in the Showcase section of the 
Sun-Gazette featured Tim Vasey, son of our soon-to-be 
Pastor Brian Vasey.  He received a degree in Film and 
Video Arts with a minor in Music at Lycoming College 
and is making a name for himself in local theater.   
“Company”, “Anything Goes” and “Into the Woods” 
are just a few of his performances.  One of his favorite 
roles was in “The Hunchback of Notre Dame” – read 
more about Tim in the article on the bulletin board – we 
will be looking forward to meeting him very soon. 

Other featured members of our congregation in re-
cent days included a front page spread about the retire-
ment of Lou Kolb from Backyard Broadcasting.  Lovely 
photo and very kind words about Lou – we will miss his 
marvelous voice on the radio but are blessed to have 
him preach and read at St. Mark’s.  We wish him well in 
his retirement! 

Dick Lakey’s wife, Sandra, was recently given 
emeritus status at Pennsylvania College of Technology.  
Sandy served as a member of the faculty for 37 years.  
Congratulations, Sandy! 

And last but not least, a front page article in the reli-
gion section featured our own Pastor James West.  Pas-
tor shared memories of his years as a Navy chaplain.  
He saw this another opportunity to share the good news.  
He certainly shared good news and God’s love with us 
in his almost three years with us.  We wish him God-
speed and are blessed that his life touched ours! 

Keep in touch! 
Blessings, Joyce S. Hershberger 

* * * * *   * * * * * 
LASAGNA DINNER 

Trinity Episcopal Church, 844 W 4th St, Williamsport, 
will hold a Lasagna Dinner on Wednesday, November 
6, from 4:00-6:30 p.m.  Dinner includes meat lasagna, 
salad, bread, beverage and dessert.  Take-out is availa-
ble.  Cost for the dinner is $10.25 for adults and $5.50 
for children (12 & younger) or $7.25 for lasagna only. 
For more information, call 570-322-0126. 

SPREADING  GOD’S  LOVE  
ONE  QUILT  AT  A  TIME 

     Early American quilts were made by women who 
often used themes from their family histories.  The cen-
tral focus would always be on love.  Today, our mission 
quilts also focus on love—God’s love.  We are passing 
it on to those less fortunate than us.   
     Sadly, our quilters are very seriously in need of more 
hands to tie or sew.  Anyone can work on a quilt!!  You 
can fasten layers together by tying or basting, or you 
can sew  pieces together on a machine at home.  Won’t 
you consider lending us your hands?  Come on Wednes-
day mornings and enjoy the camaraderie. 
     Still appreciated would be donations of large pieces 
of new or good condition fabric.  Many thanks for all 
your help.  St. Mark’s is indeed a caring congregation!!! 

 

FREE COMMUNITY  
LUNCH ‘N’ FELLOWSHIP 

WEDNESDAY, NOV. 20, AT NOON 
Baked Ham &                                        
Mac’n’Cheese! 

COME AND ENJOY! 
 

* * * * *   * * * * * 

Fall Season Ecumenical Lunch 
Join us Wednesdays for lunch and an interesting 

program! The lunch line opens about 11:45 a.m. 
and you are always assured of a tasty $6 lunch,  
warm ecumenical fellowship and a thoughtful pro-
gram designed to enrich your life mentally, physi-
cally, spiritually and socially. 

Parking is free in the lot north of the Pine Street 
UM church from 11 to 1:30. No reservations are 
necessary, but a call to the United Churches Office 
570-322-1110 if you are not a regular attender will 
help our caterer, Heidi, to prepare. 

NOVEMBER: 
6 - Ms. Wendy McCormick, Celtic Harp, Ms. Lucy 

Henry, Flute “Making Musical Memories: Over 
Thirty Yearsof Sharing Friendship and Song” 

13 - The Rev. Bert Kozen, Pastor , Church of St. 
Luke, Jersey Shore and Church of the Immaculate 
Conception, Williamsport and Chaplain (Brigadier 
General -PA) National Guard. “The Failures and 
Successes of Ecumenism in Bosnia” 

20 - The Rev. Gwen Bernstine, United Churches 
Staff, “Giving Thanks Is A Tradition From Our 
Ancestors In Faith” 

27 - The Rev. Mark Brumbach, Pastor , South Wil-
liamsport United Methodist Church, “A Heart For 
Hondorus”  
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Sharing in the Caring 
Ongoing Collections at St. Mark’s: 
��United Churches Food Pantry: Non-perishable 

food items and healthy snacks are always needed. 

��Shepherd of the Streets: Hygiene Items in regu-
lar sizes for infants, kids and adults. Especially 
needed are disposable diapers and feminine hygiene 
items. Items for either the Pantry or Shepherd may 
be placed in the tubs in the Narthex coatroom. 

��Aluminum Soda Can Tabs: Containers are avail-
able in the Narthex and Fellowship Hall. Tabs are 
given to support the Ronald McDonald House in 
Danville. 

��Pennies for Youth Activities:  A container  is 
available in the narthex for your donations. 

Ongoing Activities at Redeemer Lutheran: 
��Free Community Supper on Thursday, Novem-

ber 14th from 5:30 PM -6:30 PM.  All are welcome. 

��Daniel’s Closet (Free Seasonal  
Clothing) on Saturday, November 
23rd from 9:00 – 11:00 AM. 

��Donated Clothing may be 
dropped off at Redeemer on Thursday, November 
21st from 4:00 – 6:00 PM. 

If you have a large quantity of clothing that cannot wait 
until the monthly drop off, please contact Barb Horn at 
570-974-3744 or Carol Johnson at 570-772-6674 to 
arrange a time to meet at Redeemer Lutheran. 

* * * * *   * * * * * 

The Bazaar Room is Open! 
To get a jump start on next year’s event we have the 

Bazaar Room cleaned and ready to go for your dona-
tions of all sorts of treasures that are clean and in work-
ing order.  
٠ Please double check kitchen gadgets and small elec-

tronics before placing them in the room.  
٠ All items should be packed in smaller boxes for ease 

of carrying.   
٠ Place your boxes as far away from the door as possi-

ble.   
A few boxes and newspapers are available in the 

Bazaar Room if you need them. Thank you!. 

   * * * * *   * * * * * 

Saturday evening worship  
with Holy Communion resumes  

November 9, at 4:00pm! 
We’re beginning at an earlier time in consideration of 
shorter daylight hours and those who have difficulty 

driving in the dark. 

NOVEMBER SERVICE SCHEDULES 
USHERS  
11/3 Miller/Poff  AlbrightTeam/Nancy L. 
11/10 Miller/Poff  MaggsTeam/Ruth S. 
11/17 Miller/Poff  JensenTeam/Pam J. 
11/24 Miller/Poff  Fortin Team/Connie S. 
 
ASSISTING MINISTERS 
11/3 Drew Haussmann Deb Buckman  
11/10 Walt Haussmann Ray Huff 
11/17 Becky Pryor Kathy Dancho 
11/24 Lou Deseau Linda Rosini 
 
LECTORS   
11/3 Drew Haussmann Bernadette Jones  
11/10 Leah Haussmann Brenda Gair 
11/17 Vicki Haussmann Gary Weber 
11/24 Becky Pryor Diana Zeigler 
  
COMMUNION ASSISTANTS (10:30) 
11/3 Gregg & Kathy Dancho   
11/10 Lou DeSeau & Carl Hieber  
11/17 Gregg & Kathy Dancho  
11/24 Matt & Wanda Fortin  

   * * * * *   * * * * * 
November brings  

much excitement for     
Operation Christmas 
Child ~ it is time to pack 
our shoeboxes!  We 
have been collecting all sorts of items over the past 10 
months, and it is now time to pull everything together!  
We will be packing our shoeboxes on Sunday, Novem-
ber 17th, after  our  late service.  Please join us for  
refreshments before we begin the packing process.  This 
promises to be a fun hour with the goal of packing 45 
boxes to be sent out to children in need.   

In addition to our packaging event, we will be col-
lecting monetary donations during the month of Novem-
ber.  Samaritan’s Purse asks for a $9.00 donation to help 
cover the cost of shipping each shoebox.  This $9.00 
donation also helps Samaritan’s Purse train and equip 
local churches to use our Ministry Partner Guide. This 
resource teaches churches how to share the Good News 
of the Lord Jesus Christ in a child-friendly way.  Your 
donation also provides The Greatest Gift Gospel Book-
lets, which are written in the children's language and 
distributed along with shoebox gifts.  

Lastly, please pray that the shoeboxes we pack and 
send bless the child who receives it with the love of Je-
sus Christ.  Thank you for your continued support of 
Operation Christmas Child.  How exciting that we at St. 
Mark’s are able to share the Good News around the 
World!  



I was reminded that 
midterms are this 
week! Where does the 
time go?!  

I would love to be able 
to distribute finals survival bags and snacks during Jesus 
and Java on December 4th and 11th. If you are willing 
to contribute  to this outreach, either individually...as a 
small  group...or as a church, please contact me. 

The students have been growing in their prayer life. 
At the end of Bible Study each week, we distribute in-
dex cards, write a prayer request(s), and then exchange. 
Over the next week...and often much longer...we lift our 
index card prayer request up in prayer.  

Recently, the students have started a private social 
media prayer chain, of sorts. When someone is in need 
of prayer, it goes out to the group. Right then, the stu-
dents will post their prayers. Some of our students even 
keep a daily log of people and situations throughout the 
day, and then lift them up each night.  

So, my index card prayer request that I am distrib-
uting to each and every one of you... 

Pray for our students, faculty, staff, advisors and pas-
tors. Keep them in prayer that when they are suffering, 
that they can see past the pain to communicate with 
someone. That when they are uncertain and unsure of 
their path, that they seek guidance from God. And, that 
when they feel overwhelmed, and a crushing weight 
pushes them to their knees, that they are able to look up 
and know they are not alone. 

Thank you for all of your support! 

Tammey Aichner, Coordinator, ucm@uclc.org 
* * * * *   * * * * * 

PEDALS, PIPES, AND PIZZA 
An Introduction to the Organs for   

Children, Youth, and Adults 
Presented by the Williamsport Chapter, 

American Guild of Organists 
Saturday, November 2, 2019 
Trinity Episcopal Ch., 844 W 4th St., Wmspt. 
Registration, 9:30 am; Program, 10:00—noon,        

including pizza lunch 
Registration fee, $5.00 

The program includes organ demonstration, hands-
on experience, “Meet Mr. Bach Skit,” drawing for an 
organ CD, take home  activity booklet, and, of course, 
pizza. 

Registration form and fee are due by October 25; 
forms are available from donnaelkin@gmail.com and 
St. Mark’s office.  Walk-ins are also welcome. 

ATTENTION ALL 
USHERS! 

USHERS’ TRAINING  
SESSION— 

for veteran ushers and those 
interested in  becoming an 

usher. 
On Sunday, November 17, a mandatory meeting of 

all those currently usher and those who would like to 
will be held in the Nave after the 10:30 service. 

Topics to be covered are the evacuation plan and 
first aid, among other general duties. 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

* * * * *   * * * * * 

Advent                
Wreath-Making 

Please join us on Sunday, 

December 1st, for our annual 

Advent Wreath-making event.  

We will gather in Fellowship Hall following the 

late service for light refreshments (or possibly a 

light lunch), and the opportunity to create an Ad-

vent Wreath for your family to use at home during 

the Advent season.  All material are provided! 

Come join us! 

* * * * *   * * * * * 
Join Family Promise 
for our second annual 
Homes for All Blue 
Jean Ball. November 
2, 2019 at the Wil-
liamsport Country 
Club, beginning at 
5:30pm. Enjoy a deli-
cious buffet, browse 

fantastic baskets and auction items. Featured again 
this year will be signed sports memorabilia. Added 
to the fun we will have an opportunity to play a few 
games, try your hand at a wine pull, and of course 
hear about what FPLC has been doing in 2019. Key 
note speaker is Aleshia Anderson, former guest.  

Tickets are $50 and are available by clicking the 
button below and going to Eventbrite or by calling 
our office at 570-567-7103. 

Hope to see you there! 
    Jenny 
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Patricia Alexander 
Rose View Center, 223B 
1201 Rural Ave. 
Williamsport, PA  17701 
 
Dottie Bingaman  
Williamsport Home, Rm 309 
1900 Ravine Rd.  
Williamsport, PA 17701  
 
Marie Byerly 
Arista Care Nursing Ctr. 
1445 Sycamore Rd.  
Montoursville, PA  17754 
 
Alona Hopler  
2114 Riverbend Road 
Allentown, PA   18103 

Catherine Lundy 
c/o Carol Butters 
123 Aberdeen Road 
Williamsport, PA   17701 
 
Carol McMorris 
330 Forest Hills Circle 
Prescott, AZ 86303 
 
Ruth Pile 
Wmspt Home Care Ctr #105A 
1900 Ravine Road 
Williamsport, PA   17701 
 
Kay Poliska 
1100 Allen St. 
Montoursville, PA 17754 
 

Elizabeth Ruesskamp 
Rose View Center, 222B 
1201 Rural Ave. 
Williamsport, PA  17701 
 
Betty Stroup 
Rose View, Room 210 
1201 Rural Ave. 
Williamsport, PA  17701 
 
Marion Waldeisen 
Williamsport Home 
1900 Ravine Rd. Bldg C Apt. 1213 
Williamsport, PA 17701  
 

SSPECIAL CONCERNS LIST 

Happy Birthday! 
Marguerite Smith 11/04 
Samantha Kneedler 11/06 
John Bower 11/07 
Ann Kuntz 11/07 
Paul Fornwalt 11/08 
Brenda Gair 11/08 
Cathy Fenderson 11/09 
Chele Fredericks 11/09 
Becky Miller Pryor 11/09 
Pamela Davenport 11/12 
Elizabeth Haussmann 11/13 
Kyle Doebler 11/17 
Donna Baker 11/18 
Ronald Baker 11/18 

 
 
 
 
 
Ray Reams 11/21 
Sally Bjornstad 11/23 
Robert Jones 11/23 
James Newcomer, Jr. 11/23 
Nancy Bieber 11/25 
Stephen Dewar 11/25 
Ashley Miller 11/25 
Lois Smith 11/25 
Shirley Miller 11/26 
Lucia Walz 11/26 

Shelly Clokey 11/27 
Katlin Jensen 11/27 
Harold Hershberger 11/30 
 

Happy Anniversary! 
Jennifer & Rick Robertson 11/05 
Gregg & Kathleen Dancho 11/06 
David & Emily Elkin 11/15 
Stephen & Candace Dewar 11/18 
Cheryl & Dave Williams 11/19 
Ralph & Lou Ann Zeigler, Jr. 11/19 
Robert & Mary Clouser 11/20 
David & Nicole Walz 11/22 
Charles & Judith Fortin 11/26 
Melvin & Melinda Wentzel 11/30 

Update on Kits and Quilts 
Great job! The kits and quilts were delivered to the 

Synod office in Lewisburg.  Our congregation did 54 
quits, 50 school kits, 6 layette kits, 9 personal care kits 
and 4 sewing kits.   

These will be sent by Lutheran World Relief to 
places of need.  We will be able to track our kits and 
know where they went.  Shirley and I thank everyone 
for their work, but please, don’t wait until next Fall to 
work on kits – start now.  The clearance racks at the 
various stores are great places to find items for the  lay-
ette kits (please no onesies – only tee shirts without 
snaps), use your coupons for Kohl’s to buy towels for 
the personal care kits (max. 52 inches long, dark color 
please), and use Joann’s coupons for the sewing kits.  If 
you need another set of directions, please contact me.   

Again, thanks for all your hard work, Deb Buckman  

 A Victorian Christmas Soup Luncheon 

will be held on Saturday, November 23 from 11 am 

to 2 pm at Trinity Episcopal Church, 844 W 4th St, 

Williamsport.  The menu includes a choice of 

Soups, as well as Salad, Bread, Pie and Beverage. 

Suggested donation is $9 for the meal. Veterans’ 

meals are free. Soup may also be purchased by the 

quart or pint. A 

Craft Sale and 

Tours of the 

church will be 

held. For more in-

fo, contact the 

church at 570-322-

0126. 



THE LION OF ST.  MARK'S  NNOVEMBER 2019 

Friday November 1, 2019 
All Saints Day 
7:00pm  Civic Chorus Rehearsal 
 
Sat November 2, 2019 
9:00am Civic Chorus Rehearsal 
 
Sun November 3, 2019 
ALL SAINTS DAY (observed) 
WELCOME, PR. VASEY! 
Daylight Saving Time ends 
8:00am HOLY COMMUNION 
9:15am SUNDAY SCHOOL Children 

& Adults 
10:30am HOLY COMMUNION 
3:00pm Civic Chorus concert 
 
Mon November 4, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
11:00am Staff Meeting 
6:30pm Outreach 
7:00pm Civic Chorus Rehearsal 
 
Tue November 5, 2019 
Election Day 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
1:00pm City Pastors' Lunch 
 
Wed November 6, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
 
Thu November 7, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
10:45am Faith & Fellowship 
 
Fri November 8, 2019 
 
Sat November 9, 2019 
4:00pm HOLY COMMUNION 
 
Sun November 10, 2019 
Council Agenda Due 
8:00am HOLY COMMUNION 
9:15am SUNDAY SCHOOL Children 

& Adults 
10:30am HOLY COMMUNION 
11:45am Worship & Music  
 
Mon November 11, 2019 

Veterans Day 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
6:30pm Personnel Committee 
7:00pm Civic Chorus Rehearsal 
 
Tue November 12, 2019 
Lion Article Deadline 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
 
Wed November 13, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
 
Thu November 14, 2019 
6:00pm Camerata rehearsal 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
5:30pm Redeemer Community Meal 
 
Fri November 15, 2019 
6:00pm Camerata rehearsal 
 
Sat November 16, 2019 
6:00pm Camerata rehearsal 
4:00pm HOLY COMMUNION 
 
Sun November 17, 2019 
8:00am HOLY COMMUNION 
9:15am SUNDAY SCHOOL Children 

& Adults 
10:30am HOLY COMMUNION 
11:45am OCC Pack'nWrap 
11:45am Ushers Training Session 
6:00pm Camerata Concert 
 
Mon November 18, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
6:00pm Civic Chorus Board Meeting 
6:30pm Council Meeting 
7:00pm Wmspt. Dog Training Club 
7:00pm Civic Chorus Rehearsal 
 
Tue November 19, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
 
Wed November 20, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
12:00pm Lunch 'n' Fellowship 
 
Thu November 21, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 

4:00pm Daniel's Closet Drop-off 
 
Fri November 22, 2019 
 
Sat November 23, 2019 
9:00am Daniel's Closet 
4:00pm HOLY COMMUNION 
 
Sun November 24, 2019 
8:00am HOLY COMMUNION 
9:15am SUNDAY SCHOOL Children 

& Adults 
10:30am HOLY COMMUNION 
 
Mon November 25, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
9:20am Lion Crew 
7:00pm Civic Chorus Rehearsal 
 
Tue November 26, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
6:00pm LSM at St. Luke 
 
Wed November 27, 2019 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
 
Thu November 28, 2019 
Thanksgiving Day 
9:00am Morning Prayer 
 
Fri November 22, 2019 
 
Sat November 30, 2019 
4:00pm HOLY COMMUNION 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
DIAL - A - DEVOTION * 

Have you called yet today? 

The number is 570-322-5762 

It's available 24/7 

Devotions are three minutes or  
less, change weekdays and once 
on the weekend, and are designed 
to lift your spirits and help you to 
have "A Closer Walk with God."  
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